
 

 
 
 
 
5 August 2021 
 
Mark Brown 
fyi-request-16122-59496f3b@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Mark Brown 
 
Official Information Act request: Import of products under HS Code 3002.15.00 
 
Thank you for your email dated 19 July 2021 to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs & Trade, 

requesting information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act).  Your request has 

been transferred to Stats NZ as the information related to your request is believed to be more 

closely connected with the functions of this agency. 

You have requested the following information: 

‘… trade statistics for the imported product with HS Code 3002.15.00 (HS 2017 Edition) 

with the following data fields. 

1) Year 

2) Total quantity of goods/items for the year (number of units) 

3) Total dollar value of goods/items for the year 

 Please provide details for year range from 2015 to 2021.’ 

 

The information in the following table provides the answer to Question 1 and Question 3.  This 

information was drawn from imports data publicly available on Stats NZ’s Infoshare platform - 

which is a publicly accessible source of data that can be selected to meet the requirements of 

the user. Please note that data for April – June 2021 are provisional only. 

Value of imports of products in HS code 3002.15.00 (2012 – June 2021)  

Year ended December Cost including insurance and 
freight NZ$ 

Value for duty NZ$ 

2012 0 0 

2013 0 0 

2014 0 0 

2015 0 0 

2016 0 0 

2017 129,767,307 128,439,071 

2018 161,330,231 159,141,564 

2019 157,181,012 154,833,913 

2020 175,904,019 172,114,175 

2021 January – March 46,779, 230 45,669,495 

2021 April – June  40, 617,476 (provisional) 23,321,799 (provisional) 

 

Stats NZ does not hold information about the quantity of produce imported under HS Code 
3002.15.00, as you’ve requested in Question 2.  Accordingly, your request for this information 
is refused under section 18(g) of the Act, on the grounds that Stats NZ does not hold this 
information and we have no reason to believe it to be held by another department, organisation 
of Minister of the Crown. 

mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxx.xxx.xxx.xx
http://infoshare.stats.govt.nz/


If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to seek an investigation and 
review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where possible. This letter, with your personal details removed, will be published on 
the Stats NZ website. Publishing responses creates greater openness and transparency of 
government decision making, and helps better inform public understanding of the reasons for 
decisions. 

 
Ngā mihi nui 
 

 
Kate Satterthwaite 
Senior Manager, Executive and Government Relations 
Office of the Chief Executive 
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